


September 1, 2023 CoC Called Board Meeting Minutes
The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Hope Jackson, at 3:02 p.m.
The Chair stated that the purpose of the meeting was to address issues raised in an email from the City, and that she would move for an executive session after the roll call. 
Board Members Present:  Hope Jackson, Chair, Adela Alonso, Vice Chair, Bill Schlesinger, Treasurer, Melissa Lopez, Daniel Ornelas, Josue Lachica
[bookmark: _GoBack]Hope Jackson was deemed to have moved to go into Executive Session and Melissa Lopez seconded.
The Board returned from Executive Session at approximately 4:10 p.m.
Bill Schlesinger then moved the following motion:
That the Board adopt an internal statement that the Board is not comfortable with any entity assuming that a person from their entity represented that entity on the board, that all persons on the board are understood to be individual volunteers, and vote their conscience.  Melissa Lopez seconded.  There was no further discussion.
Voting in favor: Bill Schlesinger, Melissa Lopez, Josue Lachica, Daniel Ornelas, Hope Jackson.  Not voting and later confirming recusal from the vote: Adela Alonso. Motion passed. 
Bill Schlesinger then moved the following motion:
That, as an internal statement, Adela Alonso be given time to speak with her employers at the City of El Paso to seek and to provide clarification on her role on the CoC Board, and that she be allowed to reflect as she so chooses the experience of reflecting on the letter from the City.  Melissa Lopez seconded.  
In discussion, Hope Jackson requested a date for the action.  Adela Alonso then indicated that she intended to provide an official response to the Board by the end of Wednesday of the coming week (September 6, 2023).
The Chair asked that the motion be repeated; Bill Schlesinger summarized the motion again.  With the exception of recusal by Adela Alonso, all board members voted in the affirmative.  Motion passed.
The Chair clarified that the rest of the letter would be addressed later.
Adela Alonso agreed that, upon their conclusion, she would send an email with the results of her conversations with her employers to Bill Schlesinger as Board Secretary, who would then distribute it to the Board.
Bill Schlesinger moved to adjourn, which was approved by common consent.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Bill Schlesinger
Board Secretary





